STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 19 MARCH 2012
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON.

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Andrew Henderson, Andrea Gardner, Deanna Gardner, John Bews, Richard Leonard, Ian Hudspeth


	Public:
	1


	Clerk:
	Abigail Beale



PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
No questions were raised by the public at this time.

510
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies received from Cllr Cyster.
511
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).


As a committee member, Cllr Bews declared his interest in Middle Barton Sports & Social 
Club.
512
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 20th February were approved and signed as an accurate record.

Matters arising – None.
513
Reports from County or District Councillors (Appendix A)

Cllr Hudspeth had nothing further to add to his report.

Arthur Goffe (District Councillor) reported fly tipping at Glympton.


At this point of the meeting, Cllr Dyer raised the need for the litter blitz.  The Clerk confirmed that she had not heard anymore from WODC about next steps in the community litter blitz but had recently sent an e-mail to chase up.
514
Co-option of new Councillor to replace Cllr Giles who resigned in February

A member of the public had shown an interest in becoming a councillor but had not taken it any further at this stage, so no co-option took place.


RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Dyer would include a vacancy note in the next Barton Bulletin.
515
Overview of Supporting Communities with Planning Course – 12th March

Cllr Henderson and Cllr Leonard both attended the course.  The course outlined the 
requirements of the Neighbourhood Planning process and included talks from communities 
that were in the process of putting their Neighbourhood Plans together.  Cllr Leonard spoke 
about a £20,000 grant being available to help communities put together their 
Neighbourhood Plan. Cllr Leonard spoke about the need to update the Village Plan and bring 
it up to date, specifically in relation to potential development in 10-15 years and possible 
areas for future housing.  Services such as sewage, water need to be considered when 
adding 
more houses, how many more houses can be built before these services are 
affected.     


RESOLVED

THAT, Cllr Leonard would look into a potential framework for the Parish/Village Plan.  

516
Localism Act


The clerk outlined a few of the proposals that give local authorities new freedoms & 
flexibility under the Localism Act such as:-

· General power of competence - Instead of being able to act only where the law says they can, local authorities will be freed to do anything - provided they do not break other laws.
· Abolition of the Standards Board - Currently, all local authorities must, by law, adopt a national code of conduct and a standards committee to oversee the behaviour of their councillors and receive complaints. A central body, the Standards Board for England, regulates each of these committees.  Through the Localism Act, the Government has abolished the Standards Board regime. Instead, local authorities will draw up their own codes,
· Neighbourhood planning - Instead of local people being told what to do, the Government thinks that local communities should have genuine opportunities to influence the future of the places where they live. The Act introduces a new right for communities to draw up a neighbourhood plan.

However, a copy of a guide to the Localism Act was put into the 
circulation folder for further 
perusal and discussion at the next meeting.
517
OALC annual subscription – decision for renewal

Annual subscription up for renewal for a cost of £273.01.



RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Deanna Gardner proposed and Cllr Bews seconded the renewal.
518
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

Correspondence had been received from one member of the public about the increase in 
the Parish Council Tax.  

RESOLVED


To wait and see if any residents come and complain at the April’s meeting or any more 
complaints are received by email.
519 
Circulation Folder 


No matters arising.
520
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a) 
Youth Groups 


Only a few more completed occupancy survey forms had been received since the 
last meeting.  It was agreed that the form would be made available on the parish 
website for people to download.  

Next step is to check responses against the electoral roll to identify households that 
hadn’t yet returned the form.  




RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would upload the form to the website.  
(b)
Affordable Housing

Nothing further to report at time.  
(c)
Parish Plan

Discussions were had about setting up a stand at the May Day Fete on the 7th May at 
the Sports & Social Club to get people’s views about the village and what they want.

The Easter Egg Fayre on the 7th April would also be an opportunity for people to 
complete the Youth Survey.   
(d)
Diamond Jubilee

It was reported that 64 children had registered so far for the commemorative coin to 
mark the celebration.
(e)
Gas fracking in Oxfordshire

Cllr Deanna Gardner raised the potential issue of gas ‘fracking’ coming to North 
Oxfordshire following an article she read.  The area that maybe investigated is a 10 
kilometre square covering North Oxfordshire, North Buckinghamshire and South 
Northamptonshire, an area east of the A4260.  Cllr Hudspeth reported that OCC and 
WODC have not come to any decision over it.  The clerk reported asking the 
question to WODC but had not received a response.
 (f)
Plans for new recycle centre in Oxfordshire.

Cllr Hudspeth confirmed that a recycling centre at Kidlington will be going ahead and is likely to open Sept 2013.  WODC are also looking into providing a new recycling facility at Greystones following the closure of Dean Pit.  
521

Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson



The Chair of Governors was present at the meeting and therefore gave the council 

an update.  Mr Silvester mentioned an absent teacher is to return to the school and 

the concerns this brings.  He ensured the council that it is a different school with a 

different leadership team and they were in control of the situation.  He was not 


aware of any children leaving the school and things were very much improving; 


children were more energised and wanted to do their own work at home.



He confirmed that there was an open day for new children on the 22nd March and 

parent’s evening was scheduled the following week.



They were working closely with FOMBS towards fundraising for a new minibus.




He reported an increase in the number of children that had chosen Middle Barton as 

their first choice for the new intake in September.



Cllr Dyer commented on how good she thought the school newsletters were; with 

encouraging and accurate information. 


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges



Cllr Henderson reported that he had spoken to Dan Weeks at WODC about the poor 

state of the footpath outside the chapel and it had now been fixed.  





Costs for a dog fouling bin for Worton Road had been investigated by the clerk.  


Costs were discussed as these were dependent on capacity, material, design etc..  It 

was agreed that a 50 litre capacity bin with a post would be most suitable at a cost 

of £149.00.  Discussions also included the need for a dog fouling bin at Rayford Lane.  



RESOLVED




THAT, Cllr Deanna Gardner proposed and Cllr Bews seconded, that the clerk would 

purchase two 50 litre dog fouling bins at a price of £149 each, one for Worton 


Road and one for Rayford Lane. 



THAT, the clerk would contact WODC to get the location of all dog fouling bins in 

the parish and also to arrange the emptying of the new bins once they were in 


situ.


(c)
Transport - The Chair


Cllr Dyer reported that she would be attending a workshop that focussed on being 

effective at keeping bus services.  She also mentioned that the Chipping Norton bus 

service was up for review.



RESOLVED




THAT, Cllr Dyer would put a note in the next Barton Bulletin asking for support to 

keep the Chipping Norton service going. 




(d)
Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields


Cllr Bews reported that lots of fundraising events were scheduled, including the 


Easter Fayre on Sat 7th April.  






Following the decision to give the play builder toddler equipment to the Sports & 

Social Club/Playing Field Committee as a gift during the last meeting, it was agreed 

that a formal letter should be sent to the committee detailing the gift.
 


RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would write a letter to the committee informing them of the gift. 
(e)
Arts and Leisure



Nothing to report.
(f)
Emergency Plan (General & Winter) 


Cllr Dyer reported that she had heard back from Paul Wilson and he had confirmed 

that he had not received the 1 ton of salt.


Cllr Dyer suggested that a representative of Came & Company (the Parish Council 

Insurers) should be invited to the September meeting to present what can and 


cannot be done by volunteers in relation to the winter plan.


Volunteers would be asked for at the May Day Fete.






RESOLVED



THAT, the clerk would contact Came & Company to invite a representative from 

the company to attend the September meeting.


522
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson

(i)
11 Kirby Close, erection of single and two storey extension.  Re-applied to original 

application – no objection raised.

(ii)
Clappentail House, 114 North Street, erection of single storey rear extension – no 

objection raised.


(iii)
12 Church Lane, variation of Condition 2 of planning to allow alterations to the 


fenestration on Plot 2 – no objection raised.


(iv)
The Shooting Ground Enstone Airfield, Enstone, variation of condition, to vary the 

days and hours of operation - does not directly impact the parish, no objections.



523
Finances 

(a) 
Accounts for Payment



i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment.  (Appendix B to agenda 
     


March 2012)


ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 19 March 2012





RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed.  
524
To receive items for next agenda

Localism Act

Diamond Jubilee 
525
AOB

No other business raised.
526
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 16th April 2012 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.

3



  Signed .............................................


